
Moreover I am informed that the Ministry of Education is of the view that STEM Guyana is
playing a pivotal role in the development of Robotics in Guyana and consequently, the Ministry
has been lending tremendous support to this justified initiative. However, in relation to the

introduction of Robotics" Animation and use of Afiificial Intelligence as paft of the national core

curriculum within the school system the Ministry plans to use its approved protocol which
includes advertising of the tender in accordance with the Procurement Laws, rules and best
practices to ensure transparency and maximum retums on investment.

It must be underlined, that with this process all Guyanese regardless of race, gender, religion.
political affiliation, or geographical location will have the opportunity to engage the Ministry
and everyone will be treated tairly and without prejudice. I would encourage, STEM Guyana to
tender.

In the circumstances, it is reasonable to conclude that your statements were calculated to lower
the Honourable Minister's reputation in the minds of right thinking members of society. In fact
your statements are a direct attack on my client, and the diligent and hardworking staff of the
Ministry of Education.

As a result, I am instructed by my client, as I hereby do, to demand that you retract your
statements within 24 hours and give unequivocal apology. Failure to adhere will cause legal
proceedings to be instituted against you without further notice.

Yours

ade

-at-Law


